
Hello Rick,  

 

Hope you are doing fine and everything at work is great. The reason that I am emailing is because a week ago there was a 

gas explosion in one of the main public markets in Honduras and there were 70 burn victims, including adults and children, 

but mainly adults. As for now there are several in critical condition and 4 have passed away. Crisaq, has offered free 

rehabilitation treatment and pressure garments for all the victims. I was able to go to one of the three hospitals and splint 7 

patients but not all the hospitals permit non employees to work with their patients. So you can imagine the limitation we are 

going to have once they are sent to crisaq with no acute rehabilitation treatment. Honestly I am so worried, but have faith 

that we will manage it the best way we can. Our pressure garment material was enough to last till January of 2016 

according to my statistics, but now I am not sure. So, I´m emailing you to see if there is a way you can help us through this 

crisis.  

This is the link of news from the explosion: http://www.cbc.ca/news/world/gas-explosion-at-honduran-market-injures-at-

least-70-1.2966005 

And this are the pictures I took from the patients I was able to splint at the San Felipe Hospital, which is not the main 

Hospital and the burn management at this hospital is treating burns with aloe vera and heat lamp which limits me from 

splinting and positioning patients as we know we should.  

I have a visit pending for tomorrow for the main hospital hoping that they let us treat the patients.  

Waiting for your reply  

Best Wishes,  

Grazia Bruni  
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